


 
 

• It would be helpful if the Authority could start to flesh out what decentralisation might 
mean for businesses, and how this is different from the status quo.  As prices continue 
to rise, many businesses are starting to explore on-site generation, including behind the 
meter solar, wind and/or batteries. The discussion of industrial and commercial hubs / 
energy parks is also starting to evolve, where generation could be co-located with 
multiple demand loads. There are some clear resilience benefits from this type of 
approach and optimise the use of land zoned for these types of activities.   

It would also be helpful to understand how businesses and communities may in future 
integrate their energy usage through a more decentralised approach.  The green paper 
primarily discussed community led examples. 

• The green paper discusses how consumer-owned DERs can offer great value to the 
energy industry.3  Demand response can also provide considerable benefits to the 
energy sector.  It is important that consumers get fair compensation from the value they 
add to the system, from their investments.  This is not always happening at present. 

• Work on a more decentralised energy system must be coordinated with the Authority’s 
Future Security and Resilience (FSR) work stream. As more intermittent energy sources 
enter the system and electricity flows in both directions, there are real concerns about 
loss of inertia and other technical power issues. There must continue to be standard 
performance levels that the electricity system must be able to meet, regardless of a 
more centralised or decentralised approach.   

• The Authority also needs to coordinate this workstream with its work on pricing, at both 
the wholesale level and both the transmission and distribution networks.  The current 
pricing approach and signals have been developed around the current operating 
environment – any considerable change in approach could alter how pricing should be 
allocated, and costs are recovered. For example, we query how Benefit Based 
Investments (BBI) under the Transmission Pricing Methodology might fully allocate 
investment costs in a system where regions were more self-sufficient and not requiring 
such large transmission connections. 

• As this project progresses, we encourage the Authority to undertake a cost benefit 
analysis of the different electricity system approaches that may evolve in New Zealand.  
It is important to understand what the optimal approach for New Zealand is as a whole, 
and how costs are shared amongst all consumers. 

4. If you have any questions regarding our submission, please contact MEUG on  or 
via email at    

Yours sincerely 

 

Karen Boyes 
Major Electricity Users’ Group 

 
3 Paragraph 2.14, page 8 of the green paper. 




